
 

Evangelism in Chingazo Alto Community 

Above is a picture of the Peniel Theological Seminary 

Guayaquil Extension evangelism team who made a special trip 

to the Chingazo Alto community near the city of Riobamba in 

December 2024. Four hundred people live in the community 

and over 300 came out for the special event. Our thanks to 

Pastor Alejandro Guacho for making contact with the president 

of the community and arranging for the visit.  

Damaso and Maria Francisco are our missionaries at Peniel 

Theological Seminary in Riobamba and Guayaquil, Ecuador. 

 

 
We gave everyone bags of candy, and the elderly 

received food items. These gifts were the contribution 

of the Guayaquil extension seminary students.   

Before giving away the gifts, Damaso preached the 

evangelistic message, and then students shared 

individually person to person. We thank the Lord for 

the attentive response of the audience.  Our team also 

played games with the children and taught them Bible 

stories. After the outdoor message, all the students did 

personal evangelism to explain the gospel in more 

detail. Some team members were new evangelism 

students and came on the trip for the first time. It was 

exciting seeing them sharing Christ with the lost 

individuals. Other team members already knew how to 

approach strangers and explain the plan of salvation. 

This was an excellent teaching experience and good 

modeling by experienced team members. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Brother Enrique presenting the plan of salvation and 

teaching the new students how to share the Gospel. 
 

Ana Cachupud explaining the plan of salvation to a lady 

who believed in Christ as her personal savior.

 

Adriana and Mayra praying for people who believed in 

Christ as their personal savior. 
 

Jorge and Elsa explaining the gospel to people listening 

attentively. 
 

  

We give thanks to our Lord for the opportunity to share the message of salvation with the people in the Chingazo Alto 

community. Some heard the gospel for the first time, and some were sympathetic to the Gospel. According to the 

testimony of the students, all the people were very attentive to the message. They invited us to return and explain in 

more depth the love of God. We returned to Guayaquil very encouraged with plans to return once again to the 

community and evangelize house to house. When people are responsive, the students are also very interested in 

returning and completing the work. 

Thank you brothers for your prayers, and thank you to Abide in Christ for the encouragement you give to us. 


